## Parks and Recreation Board Meeting 7/8/25

## **Minutes**

Board Attendance: Steve Kendra, Kaitlyn Metzinger, Brian Coleman, Mike Stuhltrager, Tom

Guests: Caleb Torrice

Reviewing meeting minutes from the meeting held on May 13<sup>th,</sup> 2025

Mike motioned to approve minutes; Bryan seconded; Unanimous vote to approve minutes

Park Updates: The Walking path at Fairhill Road Park is completed. Kendra thanks the Public Works team.

Discussion about getting approval to talk to the township engineer from BOS to start getting ideas for what could be done at the parks in terms of construction and events.

Forest Road Park is still closed indefinitely; there is no need to continue discussing.

Water line to be installed at Civic Park by Hilltown Water and Sewer. No update on timing.

Township reviewing potential for a part-time employee to help with Park and Rec initiatives.

Reviewed survey results

Trash receptacles at Longleaf Estates – motion by Kaitlyn Metzinger; second by Mike S; Unanimous Approval

In August, we will do a think tank on possible posts for a new social media presence

Discussion surrounding security cameras is needed in our parks – Mike to look into a bit more for August.

Discussion around Longleaf Estates – what could we do here to provide more amenities? We mow and maintain this park.

One more pass on the bylaws to send over to the BOS.

Discussion about the timing of next month's meeting; no quorum exists for August 12.

Motion to move the meeting to August 7 at 7 PM at Berry Brow Drive by Mike S; Seconded by Bryan Coleman. Unanimous vote.

Additional discussion about Berry Brow potential park.

Soliciting comment from the Public. No public comment.

Motion to end 7:57 PM Steve Kendra; Second Bryan Coleman; Unanimous vote